HB 153, OPEN MEETINGS: EXCEPTION AND DEFINITION
House Community & Regional Affairs, By Request
The Fairbanks North Star Borough has brought forward proposed changes to the Open Meetings Act to make it workable for advisory boards and commissions, while preserving the intent of the Act.  Generally, the Open Meetings Act requires that all meetings of public bodies are open to the public and that the public body must provide reasonable advance notice of its meetings. The basic intent of the Act is to protect the public’s right to know.

Currently, there are several exemptions that exclude from the open meetings law meetings of juries, parole boards, staff meetings of public employees, etc.  There is no exemption, however, for members of government bodies that also have administrative and managerial responsibilities.  This is causing hardship to volunteer advisory board members – such as road service area commissioners – who often find that they must choose between complying with the Act or providing delayed or unresponsive services.  
First, HB 153 would allow a further exemption to the open meetings law for “meetings by municipal boards, committees, commissions, or other similar bodies when meeting solely to act on matters that are administrative or managerial in nature.”  This will allow members of volunteer boards and commissions to perform managerial and administrative functions such as calling out snow plows or fixing potholes as the need arises. These advisory bodies would still be required to comply with the Open Meetings Act whenever they meet to discuss policy or budgetary decisions.
Second, HB 153 addresses an anomaly in state law by amending the definition of “meeting” for advisory boards.  Currently, the law governing advisory bodies is more stringent than the law governing actual policy-making bodies such as a Borough. HB 153 will allow members of an advisory board to have a prearranged meeting as long as it does not result in a violation of the “three or a majority” rule applicable to policy-making bodies.

A Fairbanks North Star Borough representative is on-line to address the bill and answer any questions.  
